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Mayors Message – It was another great Star 

Spangled 4th of July Celebration.  Our city 

council, office staff, city employees and many 

volunteers are to thank.  I am grateful for their 

service and for the citizens of our community 

that make Hyrum a great place to live.  I feel 

blessed to live in this great country. 

Hyrum City’s pressurized irrigation system 

provides secondary water to over 2,100 homes 

and properties within the city.  The main goal 

of our Irrigation Department is to utilize the 

existing water supply in the best way possible to conserve water and 

yet provide the citizens of Hyrum with an adequate supply.  Hyrum 

City owns water shares in Porcupine Reservoir, Hyrum Irrigation 

Company, Porcupine Highline Canal Company, Hyrum Blacksmith 

Fork Irrigation Company, and other miscellaneous places. Because 

of our water reuse project we are able to pump around one million 

gallons of treated waste water daily six months of the year into our 

pressurized irrigation system to supplement the water held in our 

ponds.  This year we are beginning to expand the ponds so more 

water can be stored. 

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 
 

City Council Meeting Summary – *A public hearing was held on 

the following: Adjustments the 2016-17 general and enterprise 

operating budgets; Adoption of fiscal 2017-18 operating budgets for 

the General Fund, the Capital Projects Fund, the Culinary Water 

Fund, the Sewer Fund, the Electric Fund, the Irrigation Water Fund, 

and the Storm Water Fund; No transfers were proposed from any of 

the Enterprise Funds to the General Fund for 2017-18; Setting the 

municipal tax rate for 2017-18 (no increase was proposed); Setting 

salaries of elected and appointed officials and other municipal 

employees for 2017-18, and amending Section 2.12.010 of the Hyrum 

City Municipal Code. *All were approved at City Council Meeting 2 

weeks later.* 

*Ron Hellstern discussed Hyrum City participating in Loaves and Fishes 

Program. 

*Site plan approval for a metal storage building at 1700 East Anvil 

Road was given. 

August 

2017 
Upcoming Events: 

 

August 1 

Night Out Against Crime 

City Square  

6:30 p.m. 

 

August 3 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

August 10 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

August 17 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

August 1 – 31 

Hyrum Fire & EMS 

Recruitment 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Steve Adams             881-7573       

sadams@hyrumcity.com 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695           

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 
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*Resolution 17-08 was approved setting dog license fees, late fees and impoundment fees. 

*An ordinance amending Chapter 5.04 Business Licences General of the Hyrum City Municipal 

Code which addressed food trucks and certain types of Home Occupation Businesses to not 

be licensed was approved. 

*Uncollectable delinquent utility accounts from 2013 were written off. 

*An agreement to purchase excess power from Richmond Irrigation Electrical Generation was 

reached. 
 
**The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is printed.  Therefore the July City Council 

Meeting hasn’t taken place at the time this summary is composed.** 

 

Hyrum Fire/EMS – Hyrum Fire & EMS rely on the people in our community to donate their 

time to serve the people of Hyrum, Nibley, Millville and surrounding communities.  We are in 

need of help.  If you would like to volunteer or know someone who is interested, please have 

them apply at the Hyrum City Office 60 West Main or contact information is listed below.  We 

are looking for people that are willing to be firefighters or EMT’s.  Our department will pay for 

your firefighting training if you are willing to volunteer your time.  A current State of Utah EMT 

Certification is preferred to become an EMT.  We can’t do it without you, if no one stepped 

up to help, then who would be there when you call 911? Recruitment is open from August 1st 

thru August 31st.  

Fire Chief – Kevin Maughan 881-0562 kmaughan@hyrumcity.com 

Asst. Chief & EMS Coordinator – Blake Christensen 757-4177 bchristensen@hyrumcity.com 

 

Emergency Preparedness Tips/Water Storage – One gallon of water per person per 

day, for drinking and sanitation.  Children, nursing mothers, and sick people may need more 

water.  Store water tightly in clean plastic containers such as soft drink bottles in a dark, dry 

and cool place.  Keep at least a three day supply of water per person with a goal of building 

to a two week supply or more.  Rotate water every 6 months. 

 

National Night Out Against Crime – Hyrum will be 

hosting the annual National Night Out Against Crime on 

Tuesday, August 1st at 6:30 p.m. on the City Square in 

conjunction with many communities across Utah and the 

United States.  National Night Out, a yearlong community 

building campaign, is designed to: 1) heighten crime 

prevention awareness, 2) generate support for, and 

participation in, local anticrime programs, 3) strengthen 

neighborhood spirit and police-community partnerships, 

and 4) send a message to criminals letting them know that 

neighborhoods are organized and fighting back. 

 

Hyrum will be providing free hamburgers as well as hosting various law enforcement groups as 

well as other community service providers.  These groups will have information available as 

well as demonstrations.  The Life Flight helicopter will also be landing at the baseball field just 

behind the city office building. 

 

Hyrum August Photo Contest – We need your photos representing July’s & August’s 

activities and scenic views.  Photo ideas for August: humming bird, butterflies, water skiing at 

Hyrum Dam, fields being cut, horses in a pasture, photos in Blacksmith Fork Canyon, etc.  Please 
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enter your August photo in Hyrum City’s Photo Contest by September 3rd by emailing them to: 

sfricke@hyrumcity.com.   

A winner will be selected monthly and his/her photo will be displayed on the City’s wall. The 

winner will receive a $25.00 credit towards his/her utility bill or a $25 gift card. We are excited 

to see your photos you can submit them to Hyrum City sfricke@hyrumcity.com Original photo 

resolution should be a minimum of 16 megapixel, but you can submit in a smaller resolution if 

necessary. 

Museum News – The Hyrum City Museum couldn’t serve as your community resource 

without your support.  Thanks to all of the sponsors, donors, and volunteers who helped make 

both the Smithsonian Exhibition and Hot Wheels & Hot Dogs tremendous successes. 

 

We would like to recognize Mark Davis for completing his Eagle Scout project to benefit the 

museum.  Mark refinished and upholstered the two large oak benches in the museum just in 

time to give the hundreds of visitors who came to see the Smithsonian Exhibition a nice place 

to relax and enjoy the exhibits. 

 

It isn’t too late to earn enough stamps in your Passport to 

Summer Fun to attend our Pizza Party on Thursday, August 10th 

from 12:30 – 1:30 p.m.  Drop by the museum today to get your 

passport and start having some fun before summer is over. 

 

The museum will be closed on Saturday, August 5th. 

 

Library News – Library hours: Monday – Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and Saturday 10:00 a.m. 

– 3:00 p.m. 

 

What a summer! Thank you everyone who participated in our Summer Reading Program, and 

to all of our sponsors: Macey’s, Johnny O’s, Frizz & Fryz, Dessert Book, Chick-fil-a, Wellcome 

Mart, Hyrum 66, Reed’s Pharmacy, Jump Zone, Pizza Hut, Smith’s Marketplace, Lee’s 

Marketplace, Wendy’s, Sizzler, Pizza Pie Café, Chili’s, Yogurtland, Little Caesars, Nessandwilder, 

LulaRoe, Pizza Plus, Old Grist Mill, Arctic Circle, Bernina: Stylish Fabrics, Great Harvest, Jamba 

Juice, PretzelMaker, A&W Root Beer, Herald Journal, and Cricket Wireless. 

 

August will be a month off for programming.  Please bear with us as we recoup from the 

summer months, and plan some awesome programs for you and your children this fall. 

 

As always, don’t forget to like us on social media for up to date programs and information 

about the library. 

 

Visit www.hyrumlibrary.com and signup for your online library account today. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. 

The cost is $3. ALL seniors are welcome.   

Mondays –  7 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

   Board Meeting, 1:00 p.m. 

  21 Breakfast & Bingo, 10:30 a.m. 

  28 Mystery Trip, 9:30 a.m.  
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Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m.  

  1 Tabernacle to hear Craig Jessop, 11:15 a.m. 

  8 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

   Free car wash by the Mountain Crest Caprielles, 9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 2 Singing by Lezlee Monroe. 

 9 Performance by Youth Council. 

  Cookout & Program @ Vicky’s, 6:30 p.m.  Bring a chair & a potluck dish.  

   Please RSVP early so we have enough meat. 

 16 Cowboy Poetry by Dave Harston. 

 23 Music & Saxophone by Robert Hull. 

 30 Piano by Diane Hardy. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

 3 Hardware Ranch Trip – call for more information. 

 10 Sweet Peas Club, 10:30 a.m. 

 31 Craft Fair Day. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

 

The Family Place – If you are looking for a fun, safe, and educational summer camp look 

no further than The Family Place’s Galaxy Far Far Away Summer Camp.  It will be held August 

7th – 11th from 10:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch and t-shirt provided.  This camp will focus on 

teaching children how to identify, understand, and control their emotions.  Register at 

www.thefamilyplaceutah.org.

June Photo Contest Winner – Whitney 

Mauchley for her photo of Hyrum Dam. 

 

June Mayor’s Choice Photo Contest Winner 

– Traci Mayers for the photograph of summer 

poppies. 

 

Thank you to all others who submitted photos for 

the photo of the month. All photos submitted will be 

displayed through a continuous slideshow on a 

screen at the City Office Building.
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